Finance & Policy Cttee minutes 2 Dec 2013. Appendix 3

Draft Letter

Re Bridleway and Footpaths in Lytchett Matravers / Lytchett Minster

We understand there has been some correspondence between Annette Brooke MP and a resident about the bridle way between Foxhills Road, Lytchett Matravers and Post Green, Lytchett Minster, but we wonder if the person who wrote has visited the bridleway lately as it is much improved.

Having visited the site this week, it appears that much has been done to improve the overgrown and dark areas in the central section of the path. There was some mud and evidence of large vehicles moving through the area, but this seems to coincide with work undertaken by Southern Electric to replace electricity lines overhead.

We concur with John Williamson that an all-weather surface on this bridleway would spoil the rural character of what is primarily a path used by walkers, horse riders and cyclists. We agree with him that an application of gravel and some improvements to drainage in the mid section would provide instant improvements for those using the bridleway, whilst making it more accessible for those wishing to use the bridleway as a route to school. We do not feel that an all weather surface is a good use of funds in the area.

John also suggested improving the footpath at the northern end of Foxhills Road which links up to this bridleway. The top section of the path gets very muddy and could do with some improvements to keep it accessible. We would be delighted if this could also be done. 

Even more pressing in the area, is the footpath known as "Church Walk". This is a picturesque walk from the top of Colehill to St Marys Church and is much used all year round. The top part of the footpath is quite steep and is damaged from rain water run off which has had the effect of creating a gulley. The footpath is dangerous in our view and would benefit from a complete overhaul. Successive applications of semi-permanent materials have washed away revealing a rock base which is slippery and renders the path usable by only the fittest walker. The Parish Council has received several complaints about this path in recent months. 

We appreciate any funds available being directed towards this footpath if possible, which would make a huge difference to many people who feel it is too treacherous at present. "

